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April 02, 2024 
 

Gull Lake Community Schools 

Attn: Lisa Anderson, Assistant Superintendent/Finance & Operations 

10100 East D Avenue 

Richland, Michigan 49083 

 
RE: District Wide Security Film Projects  
 KAI Prj. #2288-70 
  

Dear Ms. Anderson: 
 
On March 26th, 2024, we successfully received (3) bids for this project. 

• Hazelhoff Builders, Inc. ...................................................................................... $346,576.00 
• Michigan Tint Co., LLC………………… ............................................................ $76,465.00 
• NGS dba NGS Films & Graphics…………………………………….......……$282,645.00 

 
We have reviewed the bids provided by all of the bidders for this project. Based on the Bids provided and 
our bid review we have confirmed that Hazelhoff Builders, Inc. has provided a qualified bid that meets all 
the contract requirements, and they were the only company that included the entire project scopes for each 
building.  
 
Hazelhoff Builders, Inc. has been a good partner in many of the District’s recent projects with good 
success. They have an extensive knowledge of district facilities and know firsthand district requirements for 
facility improvements. It should also be noted that they specifically have completed previous security film 
applications in the District as part of the recent bond improvements.   
 
Therefore, it is our recommendation that the Gull Lake Community Schools (GLCS) award the construction 
contract for the District Wide Security Film Projects to Hazelhoff Builders, Inc. that includes each of the 
District’s facility’s construction scope for the total lump sum amount of $346,576.00.  It is also our 
recommendation that using a single entity for these projects would provide better construction consistency, 
contract enforcement, and administrative tracking. 
 
Please feel free to contact our office if you have any questions regarding this recommendation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Robert Budzeika 
Project Manager 

 

Cc: Brad Glessner, Maintenance & Grounds Supervisor 


